
June 3, 2016

Warden Robert Currier
29 Malletts Bay Avenue
Colchester, VT 05446

Dear Warden Currier:

I write to extend my congratulations on your recent honor of being named Vermont State Game 
Warden of the Year – and offer you my sincere thanks for your service.

Too often, the work and talent of dedicated people like yourself isn’t recognized as often as it 
should be because the very nature of your work means making things run smoothly for others – 
humans and wildlife alike. However, as you have shown through your acts of bravery, 
compassion and kindness, coupled with your work ethic and dedication to teamwork, making 
things “run smoothly” means being ready for any bumps in the road or obstacles in your path. 

Through your service, you’ve set an example for many – proven by the fact that your own peers 
selected you to receive this award. That’s the sign of a true team leader, and I hope you 
continue to encourage others to serve with integrity – and inspire our youth to follow in your 
footsteps.

Again, thank you for your service and congratulations on a well-deserved honor.

Sincerely,

Phil Scott


